
 

Masses  
Saturday 4:00PM Vigil 
Sunday 8:00 & 10:30AM, 5:00PM 
Monday-Friday 6:45AM 
Holydays 6:30AM, 12:10PM 

Confessions  
Monday-Friday 7:15-7:30AM 
Thursday 6:00-7:00PM 
Saturday 3:00-3:45PM 

Perpetual Help Novena  
Tuesday after 6:45AM Mass 

Holy Hour   
Thursday  6:00-7:00PM 

March 26, 2023    Fifth Sunday of  Lent 

200 West Harrison Street, Belleville, IL 62220  
www.cathedralbelle.org    receptionist@cathedralbelle.org    (618) 234-1166 

Notre Dame Academy (618) 233-6414    Green Mount Catholic Cemetery (618) 234-4858 

Most Reverend Michael G. McGovern, D.D., Bishop of  Belleville 
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From Fr. Godfrey  
 

- CONFESSIONS. I’m adding confessions for 
the end of Lent. You’re welcome to come on 
SATURDAY, April 1, 9:30-11:30AM, 
SUNDAY, April 2, 11:30-12:30PM, and 
TUESDAY, April 4, 6:00-8:00PM 
in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel Confessionals. 
Our regular times are also available: Saturday 3:00
-3:45PM (except Holy Saturday), Monday-Friday, 

7:15-7:30AM (except on Holy Thursday and Good Friday), and Thursday 
6:00-7:00PM (except on Holy Thursday). Now is the time! 
- SOUP SUPPER & FORMATION. Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, 
March 28-30, 6:00PM in the Undercroft. We’ll take about 45 minutes for 
eating, then have a half-hour talk on a form of prayer. Tuesday will be on 
Eucharistic Adoration. Wednesday will be on the Divine Mercy Chaplet. 
Thursday will be Taizé Prayer. We should be out the door no later than 
7:30PM. Thanks to all who are bringing soup, salad, bread, or dessert! 
And thanks to Rita (Sophie) Shaefer for coordinating! 
- HOLY WEEK. The beautiful celebrations of Holy Week are soon upon 
us. Please see the schedule in another part of the bulletin. And please 
make a renewed effort to take part. They are powerfully moving liturgies! 
Also, since this is my first Holy Week as the director of the Office of 
Worship for the Diocese, my mind will certainly be a little less focused 
during Holy Week, except on the liturgies. Thanks in advance for your 
patience and prayers! 
- HOLY COMMUNION FROM THE CHALICE. Bishop 
McGovern has announced that parishes are permitted to begin again with 
distribution of Holy Communion from the Chalice beginning on Holy 
Thursday, April 6. As always, the ministers will use the purificator to 
wipe the chalice, then they’ll turn the chalice a quarter turn so no two 
people in a row are taking from the same spot. It’s up to those who wish 
to receive to be certain that they have no communicable disease when 
receiving out of respect for everyone else and their good health. While 
you’re welcome to take from the Chalice starting on Holy Thursday, there 
is never an obligation, except for the priest, to receive in this manner. 
- PURSE BINGO. Thanks to all who have planned and who will take 
part in Purse Bingo at St. Augustine TODAY, Sunday, March 26, at 
1:30PM for the benefit of our school. 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday-Friday 9:00AM-4:00PM 
 

Parish Staff 
Parish (618) 234-1166 
Cemetery (618) 234-4858 
Notre Dame Academy (618) 234-6414 
 

Rector     
   Very Rev. Godfrey Mullen, OSB 
     frgodfrey@cathedralbelle.org 
Deacons     
   Deacon David Fields 
     fieldsdavid@charter.net 
   Deacon Wayne Weiler 
     wlweiler@gmail.com 
Director of Religious Education  
   Sister Theresa Markus, SSND 
     tmarkus@ssndcp.org 
Organist/Choirmaster   
   Mr. Richard Thompson 
     rthompjd@gmail.com 
Business Manager  ______    
   Mrs. Josie Weiler 
    businessmanager@cathedralbelle.org 
Facilities Manager_____________ 
Mr. Daryl Barton  
     maintenance@cathedralbelle.org 
Office Manager    
   Mrs. Sue Pederson 
     receptionist@cathedralbelle.org 
Assistant Office Manager   
   Mrs. Carissa Reitano 
     bulletin@cathedralbelle.org 
Parish Trustees    
   Mr. John Schaberg 
     johnischaberg@gmail.com 
   Dr. Thomas Feder 
     tomfeder1247@gmail.com 
Notre Dame Academy Principal  
   Mrs. Linda Hobbs 
     linda.hobbs@notredamebelleville.org 
Green Mount Catholic Cemetery  
   Mrs. Carissa Reitano 
     bulletin@cathedralbelle.org 
   Mrs. Diane Walsh 
     cemetery200@gmail.com 

Sexual Abuse Hotline 
   (800) 640-3044 

PRAYING FOR SEMINARIANS 
Please pray for our Diocesan Seminarians and for the monks of Saint 
Meinrad in formation. Each week, I’ll list one of them in the bulletin 
here, with an address, so that if you’re inclined, you might drop them a 
note of support. At the very least, maybe one Hail Mary for each one 
each week would be helpful. For this week… 

 

TERRY MARMION 
Mundelein Seminary 
1000 E. Maple Ave. 
Mundelein, IL 60060 
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4:00 PM, 8:00 AM, & 10:30 AM Mass 
 

Prelude: 

10:30 AM: #472 “In Ev’ry Age” 

 

Entrance:  

#714 “Take Up Your Cross” 

 

Psalm: 
 
 
 

 
Preparation:  

4PM & 8AM: #472 “In Ev’ry Age” 

10:30AM Choir: “Drop, Drop, Slow Tears,”  

Orland Gibbons (1583-1625) 

 

Communion:  
There’s a Wideness in God’s Mercy 

 “Be Merciful,” Ed Bolduc (see below) 

10:30 AM Choir: “Thou Knowest, Lord, the Secrets  

of Our Hearts,” Henry Purcell (1659-1695)  

Music for 

March 25th/26th  

Fifth Sunday  

of Lent 

5:00 PM Mass 

 

Psalm:  

“Be Merciful,” Janèt Sullivan Whitaker 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Communion Hymn:  
 There’s a Wideness in God’s Mercy  

“Be Merciful,” Ed Bolduc (see below) 
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      WORSHIP 
Our Cathedral worship - especially the holy Mass - is directed to the 
Father, through the Son, in the unity of the Holy Spirit. 

Saturday, March 25: The Annunciation of the Lord 

      
     9:00 am Branden Schrader 
      
     4:00 pm Nubia Bernarda Lopez 
   
Sunday, March 26: Fifth Sunday of Lent  
 
     8:00 am Roger Behrmann 
 
   10:30 am Living & Deceased of Cathedral Parish 
 
     5:00 pm Stephen & Lynn Deputy 
 
Monday, March 27: Weekday 
      
     6:45 am Roy Kloess 
 
Tuesday, March 28: Weekday 
 
     6:45 am Anthony & Arlene Neff 
   
Wednesday, March 29: Weekday 
 
     6:45 am Charles Strube 
      
Thursday, March 30: Weekday 
 
     6:45 am Andrew J. Fellner 
 
Friday, March 31: Weekday 
 
     6:45 am Jane Fellner 
 
     5:30 pm Anthony Schindler 
     
Saturday, April 1: Vigil Mass 

 
     4:00 pm John “Jack” Weck 
   
Sunday, April 2: Palm Sunday 
 
     8:00 am Living & Deceased of Cathedral Parish 
 
   10:30 am Society of the Sacred Heart 
 
     5:00 pm Elaine Spizzo 

Mass Intentions 

Liturgical Ministries 

April 1st & 2nd  

  
4:00 PM 
April 1 

8:00 AM 
April 2 

10:30 AM 
April 2 

5:00 PM 
April 2 

EMHC 
B  

McCormack 
J  

Goedelman 
Deacon T Segert 

 
S  

McCormack 
J 

Goedelman 
A Beatty P Segert 

 J Haar S Cutler  Sacristan 

Lector 
N & G  

Weissert 

Joe Lebryk 
& 

Donna Thro 

Deacon 
Fields  

&  
D Lugge 

D Schaefer 
& 

P Robinson 

Offertory 
P & L 
Flynn 

T & T 
Goeb 

The 
Kaprzyk  
Family 

T & P 
Segert  

HOLY WEEK 
at the Cathedral 

PALM SUNDAY, APRIL 1-2  
Saturday 4:00PM, Sunday 8:00AM, 10:30AM, 5:00PM 

 
HOLY THURSDAY, APRIL 6  No Morning Mass 

Mass of the Lord’s Supper at 7:00PM  
(with Washing of Feet) 

GOOD FRIDAY, APRIL 7  No Morning Mass 
Celebration of the Passion of the Lord at 3:00PM 

Burial of the Lord at 7:00PM  
New to the Cathedral this year 

HOLY SATURDAY, APRIL 8  No 4:00PM Mass 
The Great Vigil of Easter at 8:00PM 

EASTER SUNDAY, APRIL 9  
Sunday Masses 8:00AM, 10:30AM, 5:00PM 

 
CONFESSIONS  

Monday-Friday 7:15-7:30AM 
Thursday 6:00-7:00PM 
Saturday 3:00-3:45PM 

PLUS    Saturday, April 1, 9:30-11:30AM 
Sunday, April 2, 12:00-2:00PM 
Tuesday, April 4, 6:00-8:00PM 
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Notre Dame Academy (NDA) 
at Cathedral Campus 
 

Notre Dame Academy is accepting  
applications for the 2023-2024 school 
year. We begin educating children at the  
age of 3 years old up to 8th grade. Our  
Preschool and Pre-K programs are very  
flexible. There are half-day programs and 
also 2 or 3 day options. The cost is less than 
daycare and we provide a structured,  
faith-filled curriculum. We pride ourselves in  
preparing our students for a successful  
Kindergarten. Give us a call at 618.233.6414 
or email linda.hobbs@notredamebelleville.org  
to schedule a tour.  
 

Linda Hobbs  
Principal 

Parishes’ School of Religion (PSR) 
at St. Augustine Campus 
 

This week we are celebrating the 5th Sunday of Lent. 
The Gospel is the story of Jesus raising Lazarus from 
the dead. Jesus reminds Martha that He is “the Resur-
rection and the Life.” Whoever believes in me, even if 
he dies, will live, and everyone who lives and believes 
in me will never die. We do have class on Sunday, 
March 26 from 8:45 – 10:10 A.M. There will be NO 
CLASS, Wednesday, March 29 as the teachers will be 

meeting. Please return your Rice Bowls  Sunday, April 2nd & 
Wednesday, April 5th. You can give them to your teacher or 
you can return them to the office. Thank you for participating 
in the Rice Bowl during this Season of Lent. 
 

Sister Theresa Markus, S.S.N.D. 
Coordinator of the Parishes' School of Religion 

FAITH FORMATION 
For believers, faith formation is life-long - children, teens, young 
adults, singles, married, families, seniors - everyone at Cathedral. 

        OUTREACH Cathedral parishioners are called to look beyond our own needs–  
to our neighborhoods, our city, our diocese– and to all the worlds. 

Your Gifts to God And Parish 
 

March 18/19: $13,814.48 
 

   BUDGETED ACTUAL  
  March 4/5  $14,420  $17,468.49 
  March 11/12  $14,420  $15,446.07 
  March 18/19  $14,420    $13,814.48 
  March 25/26  $14,420   
   
 

TOTAL     $57,680 $46,729.04 
 
 

Soup Supper &  
Formation 

Tuesday thru Thursday 
March 28-30 at 6:00PM 

in the  
Cathedral Undercroft 

Join us for our annual purse bingo  
to support Notre Dame Academy. 

 

TODAY March 26th at 1:30 PM  
 

St. Augustine Gym  
1910 W. Belle St. Belleville 

 

Tickets are $50 at the door.  

PANDA Designer Purse Bingo 

2023 Catholic Service & Ministry Appeal 

Your Sunday Contributions 
 

Your contributions may be made by any of the following: 
 

• Drop off your envelope during Mass or in the mail slot    
at the front door of the Rectory. 

 

• Mail your contribution to:  Cathedral of St. Peter,          
200 W. Harrison St., Belleville, IL  62220 

 

• Give online:  To set up an online account, go to         
https://www.osvhub.com/cathedralbelle/funds              
register and set up your preferences.  This is a secure site 
used by thousands of parishes throughout the USA. 

 

• Send a “check” directly from your bank or credit   
union.  Contact your bank, either by phone or online,     
for your contribution to be sent via check to:                 
Cathedral of St. Peter, 200 W. Harrison St.               
Belleville, IL 62220. 

 

Questions?  
Call 618.234.1166 

On behalf of Bishop Michael McGovern and diocesan  
ministries and programs, a most heartfelt thanks to all those 

who have already responded with a gift to The 2023 Catholic 
Service and Ministry Appeal. If you have not done so as yet, 

there’s still plenty of time. One-time donations or pledges – in 
any amount – are needed and can be made through your parish 

or at www.diobelle.org (click on “Giving to the  
Diocese”). Your generosity supports 17 agencies and programs 
that daily serve thousands of people. Please consider making 

your gift today or at any time you are able in the coming 
months.  We also ask for your prayers for the success of this 

year’s appeal and all those we serve.  
Thank you and may God bless you always. 

mailto:linda.hobbs@notredamebelleville.org
http://www.diobelle.org/
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DONUT MINISTRY  

 
 

Please come enjoy  
refreshments and fellowship! 

 
Sunday  April 2nd & 16th 

after the 8:00 & 10:30 AM Masses   
in the Cathedral Undercroft  

 
Donuts, coffee and juice  

will be provided 
by our  

Knights of Columbus 
  

Are you interested in being a part of our parish?  
To register, visit:  

 

https://cathedralbelle.org/join-the-parish/ 

Green Mount  
Catholic Cemetery 

 

624 S. Green Mount Road, Belleville, IL 
 

A Ministry of the Cathedral of St. Peter 
 

The staff of Green Mount Catholic Cemetery 
is always ready to assist in planning a 

respectful Catholic burial  
for the deceased.  

Pre-planning is strongly encouraged.  
Contact the cemetery staff  

at (618) 234-4858. 
Pre-Planning documents  
may be found online at: 

https://cathedralbelle.org/funerals/ 

 

Vocations 
 

“I grew up in Haiti as the first child in a family of cradle 
Catholics. I heard stories about how my dad discerned the 
priesthood before he married my mom, and I witnessed 
the humanity of the religious sisters who taught me in 
school. This faith-filled environment sowed the seeds of 
my religious vocations, and as a young girl I believed I 
was called to be a sister. Years later, after my family   
settled in the United States, I became a lost sheep on a 
college campus. In 2008, I began to go to daily Mass, 
participated in Eucharistic adoration, and found a       
spiritual director. My discernment journey took me to 
many communities until, in 2010, I knew that the Lord 
was asking me say “yes” to him through the Sisters of 
Mary, Mother of the Church.” 
 

Sister Christiana Marie Rene; Sisters of Mary,  
Spokane Wash. Columbia November 2018 

Fridays in Lent  
 

After morning Mass: 
Litany of  the Sacred 
Heart for Vocations 

 

Stations of  the Cross  
2:15pm and 5:00pm  

 

Followed by 
5:30pm Mass 

Stay in touch with us!  

Cathedral of Saint Peter  
will be utilizing Flocknote, as a system  

for notifying parishioners  
about upcoming events.  

To receive updates,  

Text CSP to 84576  
or connect with us online at:  
https://CSP.flocknote.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please return your Rice Bowls  
on Palm Sunday, April 1st & 2nd. 

 

There will be baskets at the ramp 
door and the North Vestibule.  
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In the case of weather emergency during Mass, the sacristan      
will advise the priest of the situation. The priest will then  
advise the congregants to seek shelter in the Undercroft.  
The ushers  shall assist in directing congregants in seeking  
shelter. Once it is determined to be safe, congregants will be  
directed back the nave of the Cathedral or will be dismissed.    

 
 

 

40 Days for Life—Fairview Heights, IL 
 

End Rally & Potluck 
 

March 28th at St. Clare of Assisi Catholic Church 
Join the members of 40 Days for life Fairview Heights  

for a closing celebration and potluck  
 

1411 Cross St. O’Fallon, IL 
Gathering starts at 5:30 with dinner from 6-7pm  

Program starts at 7:00 with  
speaker Bishop Michael McGovern 

 

Please RSVP & sign up to bring a side or dessert  
by contacting us at FVH40Days@yahoo.com  

or 618-335-9563.\ 
 
 

 
 

 

Join us at the fence! 
 

Thursday, March 30th at 4:00pm  
 

You are invited to join 40 Days for life on March 30th to be 
a part of something AMAZING! As we prepare to end the  
campaign, we are asking as many people to join us as we 

line the fence at Planned Parenthood in Fairview Heights.  
For one hour, we will stand together as a large group to 

pray! Can you imagine what a BOLD witness this will be?  
 

*Both of these events will include a collection for Mosaic 
Health.  

Please bring NEW items such as the following:  
-Diapers 

-Diaper Bags 
-Dr. Brown baby bottles 

-boys and girl sleepers (preferably 6-9 months) 

Compassion 
 

Our parish Lenten goal:  
conversion to compassion 

How do my Lenten good works  
help others  

and attend to their needs? 

 
 

The Knights of Columbus is seeking an intelligent, fi-
nancially motivated, entrepreneurial, and  

professional Catholic man for a career opportunity repre-
senting their financial program in the area.  

We offer a complete benefits package (health,  
dental, life insurance & retirement pension  

program), expense allowance and professional training 
with this full-time position. 

 In order to qualify, one must be eligible for  
membership in the Knights of Columbus.  

For more information, and/or an initial interview please 
contact Jeff Niemeyer FICF, LUTCF  

General agent at (618) 526-7991 ext. 301 or  
via email at Jeff.Niemeyer@kofc.org. 

 

Website: www.NiemeyerAgency.org  

The Diocese of Belleville is seeking a part-time  
(20-25 hours per week) Administrative Assistant for 

its bi-monthly newspaper, The Messenger.  
 

Essential qualifications include a minimum of a high 
school diploma, Associate’s  

Degree preferred, or equivalent experience;  
and 1-3 years’ experience in a related role of provid-

ing administrative/clerical support. Knowledge of Mi-
crosoft Office, Adobe Suite  

preferred but not required, and other computer pro-
grams/applications. Practicing Catholic  
preferred with thorough knowledge and  

understanding of Catholic teachings, practices, and 
organizational structure. 
For more details visit:  

https://www.diobelle.org/temporal-affairs/human-
resources/employment-opportunities 

 

To apply send cover letter with résumé to  
Human Resources, Diocese of Belleville,  

222 S. 3rd St., Belleville, IL. 62220.  
FAX to 618-722-5020;  

email humanresources@diobelle.org.  
Application deadline: March 31, 2023.  

Tune in for the Covenant Network Radiothon! 
 

Thursday, March 30, 5:00 - 6:00 PM  
 

Our diaconate candidate Doug Lugge, along with his class-

mates, Dave Miskell from Sts. Peter and Paul in Waterloo, 

and Len Ratajczyk from St. Clare of Assisi in O'Fallon, will 

be on to help raise funding for  

Covenant Network and also to discuss their 

discernment and formation process to the diaconate.  
 

Please tune in to show your support! 

Employment Opportunities 

RESPECT FOR LIFE EVENTS  


